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BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:    Greetings to all of the Bruning-Davenport USD patrons!  Hard to believe the first semes-
ter has come to an end.  The days sometimes seem to be long but the weeks and months go fast.  I hope all of you were able to 

spend time with family and friends this holiday season.  Thank you community for your support of our students, staff, and school.    

As we begin the final semester of the school year, I want to remind all staff, parents, and students that by working together we can 
accomplish great things. It is essential that we dedicate ourselves to the improvement of education for all our children, and we work 
to keep the lines of communication open. Parents, please communicate with your child’s teachers if you have concerns. Together we 
can help our students be successful. 

National School Board Recognition Month is in January. Nebraska, like other states, designates a week for local recognition of the 
important work of school boards and their members. I’d like to publicly thank the members of the Bruning-Davenport Unified Board 
of Education and the two local school boards for their commitment of service to the school district. 

When you see a current board member, tell them “thank you” for serving on the school board. They deserve recognition for being 
willing to take on this important role in the communities and to serve our students. In January the roles listed below may change with 
the reorganization of the three boards. Please join me in celebrating and honoring the individuals listed below for the work they have 
done for our children over the past year.  Mr. Kolin Haecker, Superintendent 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bruning-Davenport Unified Board of Education 

Mike Schroeder - President 

Dan Domeier – Vice-President 

Jamie Koch – Secretary/Treasurer 

Jeff Hoins 

Sheri Norder 

Ryne Philippi 
 

Davenport Board of Education 

Ryan Miller—President 

Brad Williams—Vice President 

Kevin Parks—Secretary Treasurer 

Jamie Koch 

Jeff Hoins 

 Michael Schroeder 

Bruning Board of Education 

Sarah Krehnke—President 

Jerry Baysinger—Vice President 

Sarah Bolte—Secretary/Treasurer 

Dan Domeier 

Sheri Norder 

Ryne Philippi 
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F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  As we welcome in the new calendar year, we look back at 2020 and 2021 with great relief after 
some very challenging years, to say the least! We look forward to brighter days in 2022, but it is important to remember all that 

we accomplished together as a district team and school community. Honestly, if the past two years have taught me anything, it is that 
nothing is promised to us; including normalcy and tomorrow. 
 
As we enter 2022, I am filled with hope and excitement for the year ahead. Every new year means new opportunities, but we have 
never in our lifetimes had opportunities on this scale. Yes, the last two years have seemed daunting and devastating. We have lost 
"the old normal," and we miss it. The opportunity to build a “new normal” is not an opportunity we asked for -- but it is the oppor-
tunity we have been given. Every single one of us can make a real and meaningful difference this year, and that starts with setting 
real, meaningful, and achievable goals. 

  
My own goals for 2022 include finding opportunities for every member of our Storm family to work together to make our school a 
safe and welcoming atmosphere. Experts in education agree that the only fool-proof way to feel more optimistic about the future is 
through goal setting. 
  
The goal setting process used to guide growth is the SMART goal process. SMART is an acronym for focusing on a goal that is 
Specific, Measurable, Attainable, Realistic & Time-focused.  
  
Setting a goal is a chance to shift course, change behaviors, and approach challenges in new ways. Goals are tools we use to reach 
new levels of ability and help children learn new skills. The goal setting process is thoughtful and requires us to step out of our com-
fort zone. 
  
We can often identify potential goals by examining what’s not working for us in our daily lives. For example, if the transition from 
home to school is problematic, a goal can be created to address that. If we feel stressed out every day before arriving at school, there 
are goals that can be set to address that, too. Periodically, review the effectiveness of your goal. It is completely fine if the goal is not 
100% fully achieved – that just means that you should reassess the goal, progress, timeframe, and supports, in order to make adjust-
ments.    
No matter your current state in life, goal setting provides the opportunity to capitalize on the strengths of the individuals. Let 2022 be 
the year of SMART goal setting as we continue to establish the “new normal.”  Mr. Damen Kugel 
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MEET A SENIOR 

HUNTER WILKINS is the son of Kristi Wilkins and Bob Wilkins.  He has a two brothers Colby & Holden and 
one sister, Kaylee.  One sister-in-law, Stephanie and one step-brother Trevor.  Hunter participated in Yearbook and 
enjoyed Woods class at B-D USD.  He also belongs to Trinity Lutheran Church where he participates in the Luther 
League.  Hunter likes anything to do with computers and he builds them for other people and of course plays video 
games.  He would like to attend Tech school, but is undecided where at this time.  Hunter would like for people to 
know that he is a very devoted worker and it’s hard for him to see work short handed.  He is willing to learn all 
sorts of positions, from mechanics to construction to basic every day happenings.  He loves being an uncle to 
Theo.  Loves to hang with his older brother.  He enjoys playing on the computer and meeting people from all over 
the world that are now true friends 

P atriot’s Pen Winners Announced:  Each year more than 138,000 students in grades six 
through eight participate in the VFW’s Patriot’s Pen youth essay contest. The first-place win-

ner in each state competes to win one of 54 national awards totaling more than $55,000 dollars. 
The contest encourages students to think about America history and draft an essay of 300-400 
words for a different topic chosen each year. This year’s topic was, “How Can I Be a Good Ameri-
can?” 
This year’s winners were 1st Briley Rayburn, 2nd Cynthia Ozenbaugh, 3rd Elizabeth Hinrichs. Each 
of these students was awarded a certificate of recognition and a check. Additionally, Briley will 
now move to the district level of competition. Congratulations to these students and to all who 
participated for their hard work! 

O NE-ACT:  Congratulations to the Bruning-Davenport 
One-Act team for placing 3rd at Districts! Outstanding 

Performance Awards - Campbell Bohling, Alexa Houser, 
Paige Oltmans 
 

V oice of Democracy Winners Announced:  Since 1947, the Voice of Democracy has been the 
Veterans of Foreign Wars' (VFW's) premier scholarship program. Each year, nearly 

57,000 high school students compete for more than $2 million in scholarships and incentives. Stu-
dents compete by writing and recording an audio essay on an annual patriotic theme.  This years 
topic was “America:  Where Do We Go From Here?” 
This years winners were:  Kaylee Wilkins - 1st Place, Paige Oltmans - 2ndPlace, Easton Weber - 3rd 
Place 
 

W EIGHTS CLASS:  School Records:  Easton Weber and Anthony Schweer, 1200LB Club:  Easton Weber  Chart 4 Lifts:  

Easton Weber, 3 Lifts:  Paige Oltmans, Braelynn Renz, Tanner Bolte, Derek Domeier2 Lifts:  Anthony Schweer, Jaron 

Norder, Gatlin Hinrichs  1 Lift:  Kinzley Bohling, Ethan Schaffer, Wyatt Ozenbaugh, Eli Weber 

C ongratulations to our November PBiS winners.  These students 
received BOLT tickets for following our school expectations: Be 

Safe, Be Responsible, and Be Respectful. Prizes this month were spon-
sored by Cornerstone Bank, Glenwood, Charlie's Pub, Victory Too, and 
Citizens State Bank. Davenport Elementary winners are AJ, Paisley, 
Cagney, Shelby, Jase, and Rustin.  Bruning Elementary winners were 
Tara, Kris, Aeryn, Iyla, Bryce, and Rhett (not pictured). 
 

H IGH SCHOOL BAND:  As we come to the end of our semester the students in band have had 
many great accomplishments. As we started our semester we had the privilege of being apart of 

many great music opportunities to play and represent our school district here at home and away with the 
other schools in the state.We were able to play in 3 different parades this fall, the many fall sport pep 
bands and homecoming pep rally. The band has recently performed for our December band concert where 
the students did a fantastic job playing arrangements from traditional Christmas melodies and ended with 
some Christmas movie favorites! 

 
 Lastly I wanted to note the high school recently had two students who auditioned and were selected for 
UNK’s honor band and choral clinic this coming January. They were amongst the close to 700 high school 
auditions. Congratulations to Katelynn Houser and Hallie Hoins for being selected to the UNK festival 
band! Here at Bruning-Davenport we are tremendously proud of the work the students have put in and we 
hope to continue to represent our community well into the spring semester. Go Storm! 



J unior High FCCLA hosted a lock-
in for 7th and 8th-grade students in 

at the Davenport building on Novem-
ber 19, 2021.  Students from Bruning, 
Davenport, and Shickley attended the 
lock-in.   Students began the night by 
playing team-building games that 
worked on communication, problem-
solving, and teamwork. As the night progressed, students played many 
rounds of Dodgeball, Mushroomball, and Sardines. Students watched two 
movies and had some downtime to work on Basketball and Volleyball 
skills. Overall, their lock-in was a success and everyone had a blast. :) 

2 021 D2-7 All-District Team:  First Team:  Easton Weber (RB), Adam Alfs (OL), Anthony 
Schweer (DL), Eli Noel (LB). 

 
Second Team:  Derek Domeier (RB), Jaron Norder (LB), Tanner Bolte (DL), Seth Stengel (DB).  
 
Honorable Mention:  Eli Weber  
 
NSAA Academic All-State:  Anthony Schweer, Easton Weber  

COUNSELOR’S CORNER:  SENIORS... Reminders of what to do this Winter!  SCHOLARSHIP: SU-
SAN T. BUFFETT FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP. Buffett Scholarship opens on November 
1. The deadline is February 1. This scholarship is one of the best scholarships Nebraska has to offer. You do 
need to complete your FAFSA for this. For more information, please visit https://buffettscholarships.org/
eligibility-selection.  
 
You submitted your FASFA - - - NOW WHAT?  Expect a Student Aid Report via email. It acknowledges 
that your FAFSA was received and tells you if you need to take further action. 
  
Make sure you applied to colleges you listed on your FAFSA. Colleges that receive your FAFSA results 
typically won’t send you a financial aid package until you have applied and been accepted to the school. 
  
Watch for verification requests. The college(s) you listed on your FAFSA might request verification of your 
FAFSA information. If so, send the required documents to the colleges’ financial aid office. 
  
Watch for financial aid award notifications. The colleges you applied to – and listed on your FAFSA – will 
send you a financial aid award notification detailing the types and amounts of aid they’re offering based on 
your financial need. 
 
Update Your Activities Resume You'll need updated information for scholarship applications. These are 
very useful when applying for scholarships and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing 
everything out, you can print "see attached resume" and give your recommenders a copy.  
 
Get Serious About Applying for Scholarships. See ScholarshipQuest for Nebraska-based scholarships and a 
list of national search sites. Miss Hoffman shared a google folder to seniors and senior parents with college 
events and scholarships available. You also can find scholarship information on the bulletin board 
in the student lounge, and on the school website (bruningdavenport.org).  
Get FREE help from EducationQuest 

·        Attend an EducationQuest Virtual Financial Aid Program to learn about financial aid 
and the FAFSA. During the presentation, you can register to win a $500 scholarship! 

·        Call the location nearest you to set up an appointment for free help: Omaha – 888.357.6300, 
Lincoln – 800.303.3745, Kearney – 800.666.3721. 

 
Request Letters of Recommendations for Scholarship Applications. Ask adults who know you well, Give 
them plenty of notice, a deadline, details about the scholarship, and a copy of your Activities Resume. 
If you haven't already, you will want to start creating your HIGH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES RE-
SUMES. EducationQuest.org and Nebraska Career Connections have great templates, along with Microsoft 
Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when applying for scholarships. Instead of writing everything 

https://buffettscholarships.org/eligibility-selection
https://buffettscholarships.org/eligibility-selection
http://bruningdavenport.org/
https://www.educationquest.org/events/?f=financial-aid-programs


JUNIORS... tasks for this Winter!  College Courses. Juniors don't forget to purchase your college textbook 
for your college courses if you are taking classes from UNL. If you have questions or need help finding your 
textbooks online please let Miss Hoffman know. 
 
Take the ACT. Colleges use your best score for college admissions and scholarship consideration. Juniors 
will be taking the Nebraska State ACT on Tuesday, March 22, 2022. There are various other National Test 
Dates are located in your student handbook, online school calendar, the bulletin board in the lounge, your 
locker, and act.org.  
Bruning-Davenport High School is utilizing ON TO COLLEGE: JOHN BAYLOR test prep. Each student 
has an account and already has their username and password. Juniors will be using ACT Prep, ACT Refresher 
Prep, PSAT Quick Power Prep, and Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. Fee waivers are available. You can 
take the ACT as many times as you wish. Colleges will use your best score for admission and scholarship deci-
sions. 
 
Set up a ScholarshipQuest profile. You'll be matched with Nebraska-based scholarships that match your cri-
teria. Watch for the EducationQuest Scavenger Hunt Scholarship. 
 
Focus on Your Career Interest. Take career assessments. Miss Hoffman has shared many resources with you 
in Google Drive. Explore career options of your top choice. Job Shadow your top career interest. This infor-
mation is also available on Bruning-Davenport's school website, under the Counselor's Tab 
(bruningdavenport.org).  
NebraskaCareerClusters.com offers different Nebraska Career Tours short video clips over each career path-
way for students to explore and learn from professionals relating to the specific career fields. These videos 
highlight Nebraska-Based Companies. 
 
Bruning-Davenport High School is utilizing ON TO COLLEGE: JOHN BAYLOR test prep. Each student 
has an account and already has their username and password. We will be using PreACT, PSAT Quick Power 
Prep, and Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. Sophomores will be taking the PreACT on Wednesday, 
March 16, 2022. 
 
On our school website are college events, academic/career camp days, and college virtual tour infor-
mation. These items are located under the Counselor Tab and shared with you in a Google file. Education-
Quest.org offers College Profiles and NE Colleges Virtual Tours for students. Talk to college reps who visit 
Bruning-Davenport. Make sure to check the daily bulletin to see what times and dates they will be in our 
building. 
 
Improve your STUDY SKILLS to help you earn better grades. Use your planner or planner app to track 
your assignments and exams. Take notes in class and while reading. Review them often. Study in a quiet place 
without distractions. Take John Baylor's course Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. 
 
Freshman... tasks for this Winter! 
 
Sign Up for a MyEducationQuest Account if you haven't already. This will give you access to several tools 
including Activities Resume, College Profiles, Timelines, etc. Sign up for the Countdown2College email ser-
vice. You will learn what you should do each month to prepare for college. 
 
Create an Activities Resume if you haven't done so yet. Nebraska Career Connections and Education-
Quest have templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when apply-
ing for scholarships and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can 
print "see attached resume" and give your recommenders a copy. The sooner you create a resume, the less you 
will have to remember your senior year. If you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is 
available and has previous years' resumes.  
 
Find an adult who will help guide you to college this person might be a parent, relative, teacher, 
school counselor, coach, or youth group leader, etc. 
 

http://act.org/
http://bruningdavenport.org/


Update or Create an Activities Resume if you haven't done so yet. Nebraska Career Connections and Educa-
tionQuest have templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when apply-
ing for scholarships and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can 
print "see attached resume" and give your recommenders a copy. The sooner you create a resume, the less you 
will have to remember your senior year. If you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is 
available and has previous years' resumes. 
 
Stay on Track to Meet College Admission Requirements. Meet with Miss Hoffman to determine what 
courses you will need to take. Keep in mind that college admission requirements may differ from high school 
graduation requirements. Staying on track for graduation allows you to be eligible for the work-based learning 
program at Bruning-Davenport. 
 
Focus on Your Career Interest. Take career assessments. Miss Hoffman has shared many resources with 
you. Check your google drive for a folder labeled: Career Education. Explore career options of your top 
choice. Job Shadow your top career interest. This information is also on Bruning-Davenport's school website, 
under Counselor (bruningdavenport.org).  
NebraskaCareerClusters.com offers different Nebraska Career Tours short video clips over each career path-
way for students to explore and learn from professionals. These videos highlight Nebraska-Based Companies. 
 
Research Colleges That Interest You. Talk to college reps who visit Bruning-Davenport. Make sure to 
check the daily bulletin to see what times and dates they will be in our building.  Review college websites, and 
use College Profiles at EducationQuest.org to find schools that offer your desired major, location, size, and 
other criteria.  
Once you start looking into different colleges/universities and what they have to offer, you will want to take a 
campus visit/tour. EducationQuest.org has many resources to assist in this area. Some resources include 
Campus Visit Tips, NE Colleges Virtual Tours, College Profiles, Junior/Senior Timeline. Our school 
website has different college events listed and college virtual tour information under the Counselor tab. At par-
ent-teacher conferences will be handouts and pamphlets for parents. This information is also shared with you 
under the 11th grade Google File. Check back frequently for many campus opportunities. 
 
Sign Up for a MyEducationQuest Account if you haven't already. This will give you access to several tools 
including Activities Resume, College Profiles, Timelines, etc. Sign up for the Countdown2College email ser-
vice. You will learn what you should do each month to prepare for college. 
 
As you are discovering potential career options, now would be the time to start job shadow-
ing in the interested career field area. If you would like help setting up a job shadow, please arrange a time 
with Miss Hoffman. As soon as the job shadow is scheduled, the office needs to know when you are going to 
be absent, where you are going to be, and the times. Miss Hoffman will have a questionnaire paper for you to 
complete about your experience. 
 
Sophomores... tasks for this Winter!  Touch base with an adult who can guide you to college find someone 
who will make sure you're taking the steps needed to stay on track for college. 
 
Sign Up for a MyEducationQuest Account if you haven't already. This will give you access to several tools 
including Activities Resume, College Profiles, Timelines, etc. Sign up for the Countdown2College email ser-
vice. You will learn what you should do each month to prepare for college. 
 
Create an Activities Resume if you haven't done so yet. Nebraska Career Connections and Education-
Quest have templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when apply-
ing for scholarships and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can 
print "see attached resume" and give your recommenders a copy. The sooner you create a resume, the less you 
will have to remember your senior year. If you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is 
available and has previous years' resumes. 
 

 

http://bruningdavenport.org/


 

Expand your involvement in EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES. Meet people who share your inter-
ests, and learn leadership and teamwork skills along the way. Your activities might lead to scholar-
ships for college. 
 
Improve your STUDY SKILLS to help you earn better grades. Use your planner or a planner app to track 
your assignments and exams. Take notes in class and while reading. Review them often. Study in a quiet place 
without distractions. Take John Baylor's Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies course. 
 
Create a four-year academic plan. Meet with Miss Hoffman to register for classes that will meet high school 
graduation, college admission requirements, and your future career plans. Be sure to check frequently to stay 
on track. 

NEW...Website for 6th-8th Grade Students!  EducationQuest has developed a new section on their website. 

It is futures fun and interactive virtual resources for 6th-8th graders. 

Resources include: 

Virtual Campus Visits explore 2- and 4-year colleges.  
SMART Goals teach students how to create goals. 
Ask for Help prepares students to face future obstacles. 
College Savings Scholarship lets students apply for a $200 scholarship when they correctly answer ques-

tions about saving for college. 
Mission: Pay for College uses an “escape room” format to explain financial aid basics. 

Check it out at educationquest.org/middle-school. :) 

3rd - 4th Grade Elementary Guidance students have been learning about Gratefulness. The I WILL's... are 

1. Appreciate the people in my life. 2. Say "please" and "thank you." 3. Enjoy what I have instead of com-

plaining about what I don't have. 4. Take care of my belongings. 5. Write thank you notes. Through different 

activities, songs, poems, and stories students learned how to be "GRATEFUL' by writing thank you notes to 

staff members, teachers, community members, and family. They explored different ways to say "Thank You" 

in other languages. They have also been learning about sportsmanship, getting along with each other, the spirit 

of giving, using manners, and how to identify emotions and coping strategies to help through Howard B Wig-

glebottom books, songs, and activities. 

2nd Grade Elementary Guidance They have been learning about sportsmanship, getting along with each 

other, using manners, the spirit of giving, and how to identify emotions and coping strategies to help through 

Howard B Wigglebottom books, songs, and activities. 

Kindergarten - 1st Grade Guidance students have been learning about sportsmanship, getting along with 

each other, using manners, and how to identify emotions and coping strategies to help through Howard B Wig-

glebottom books, songs, and activities. 
 

L IBRARY:  Give the gift of reading during the holiday season!  Our students are 
busy reading numerous books for their Accelerated Reading goals this quarter.  Luckily for them, many 

new books are coming in and we are getting them on the shelves as quickly as we can!  We have been working 
hard to keep our collection of books fresh for the students, including picking out new titles using our Scholas-
tic Book Fair dollars.  I hope you consider giving the gift of reading for the holidays, whether it’s to your stu-
dents at home or to other young people while reading to them, or to your local libraries.  A book is a gift that 
can be opened again and again!  We hope you can cozy up with a good book during the holiday season! :) 

https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=bebdb0bb9c&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=1cd86a2674&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=d3d5200e5e&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=8bcf2a6490&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=fbd29b109e&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=62b8fdde75&e=e00c3c218e











